	Helen Ball
Clerk to Shrewsbury Town Council
Riggs Hall
The Library
Castle Gates
Shrewsbury
SY1 
Dear Clerk to the Council

	
	
	12 February 2020
LD2020list 01



Public Payphones at New Park Road and Claverley Road, Shrewsbury
I am writing to you about the above payphone kiosks, as Shropshire Council has received formal notification from British Telecommunications plc (BT) that they propose permanent removal of these kiosks and telephony. These telephones form part of a list of twelve which BT propose to remove from operational service, unless they receive requests via us from yourselves to adopt the kiosks, or objections to removal of the telephony and kiosks, by the end of the formal 90 day consultation period with us as the Local Planning Authority. This follows the guidance set out by Ofcom.

As you may recall from the previous recent larger scale consultation, we are required to give rationale for the decisions that we make, and to demonstrate that we have engaged with yourselves as town and parish councils, and through you to the local community, in so doing. 

I am therefore writing now on behalf of the Council for the formal views of the Town Council on this matter. Could I ask you to please consider the information in this letter in so doing? I am also copying this letter to your Shropshire Council councillors, and the Local Policing Team for the area, for any views they may like to make as well. 

The payphones are both modern style KX100s. The information we have is as follows:
JCT WOODHALL CL/NEW PARK RD PCO1 NEW PARK ROAD
Postcode SY1 2SP; Telephone 01743247754
34 calls. Location appears to be near social and older people housing, and usage is continuing. Has not previously been put forward by BT for removal.

PCO1 CLAVERLEY ROAD SHREWSBURY;
Postcode SY1 4QR Telephone 01743271033
9 calls. Location again near social housing, and by a school. Previously consulted on in 2016/17, we objected due to high call usage at the time (30).
The consultation period commenced from the date agreed with BT, which was 6th February 2020, and concludes on 5th May 2020. We are required to ensure a minimum of 42 days for this first phase of the consultation period with yourselves. Could you please therefore let me have your views on the proposals by 4pm on Friday 27th March  2020? I would be very happy to receive this in email form to avoid print and postage costs, whether as a note or as a letter. 
The stated starting position of Shropshire Council, as a predominantly rural county with a dispersed population, is to Object to removal of telephony at kiosks unless local feedback suggests otherwise. This is due to concerns over things like emergency access; location in or near social housing or housing for older people; physical access where the next nearest payphone may be some distance away for those with mobility problems; location near to churches, doctors and other services; concerns over consistency and quality of mobile phone coverage; and kiosks fulfilling social need.  
Equally, the Council is looking to consider factors in favour of removal of the payphones where the views of the local community are that use is no longer warranted, or that adoption would be a better option in that area, which for the KX100 would normally only be permitted for defibrillator storage. Declining usage and repeated vandalism or misuse would also be a factor in decisions about consent to removal of the telephony and kiosk.
The Natural and Historic Environment Team Manager here has indicated that there are no objections to removal in heritage terms, whilst the Planning Policy and Strategy Team Manager has indicated that there are no objections to the removal of the kiosks from a planning policy perspective.

After the 27th March 2020, the Council will issue First Notification of the provisional view of Shropshire Council on whether to Object to removal of the telephony or Consent to its permanent withdrawal. We will copy this to the relevant Government Department in line with the formal direction from Ofcom. There will then be a minimum one month consultation period for any further comments on the draft view, taking us up to 4pm on Friday 1st May 2020. After this, the Council will issue a Final Notification of the decision of Shropshire Council on this matter with regard to the payphone above, which will also go to the relevant Government Department. 
Could I ask that your councillors now please consider the information provided, as well as any consultation that you may initiate at local level, in forming a view on whether it considers that these kiosks should be retained? You may also find the attached consultation template to be useful. I will assist you and your local Shropshire Council Councillors in any way that I can.
Yours sincerely
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Mrs Lois Dale
Rurality and Equalities Specialist
Direct No: 01743 258528 
Email: lois.dale@shropshire.gov.uk
c.c.
Local Shropshire Council Councillors
Shropshire Council Service Areas: Development Management; Highways; Historic Environment; Planning Policy Team 
West Mercia Police (Local Policing Team)
Shropshire Council
Public Consultation on Proposed Removal of Public Payphones

Public Payphone Number: 

Location:
	QUESTION

	YOUR ANSWER 

	Do you want this public payphone to be kept in use?

	

	NO

	If you said no, please could you add a comment as to your reason or reasons?


	YES
	If you said yes, please tick any of the following reasons that you would like to give. You can tick as many as you like.



	Emergency Calls


	

	the payphone is in an isolated spot
	

	the payphone is in a rural area
	

	there are a high number of accidents
	

	there are a high number of tourists and visitors
	

	Housing


	

	the housing is mainly rental, there may be a high number of people on low incomes who rely on a public telephone
	

	there are a number of households within a 400 metre radius of the payphone
	

	Mobile Phone Coverage


	

	coverage is poor
	

	other comments


	

	Lack of another payphone in the area


	

	the nearest remaining payphone is a long way for people without transport
	

	other comments


	

	Takings


	

	you use it yourself
	

	other local people use it
	

	visitors and tourists use it
	

	Please add any further comments that you would like to make
	

	
	


Thank you for your help.  Please hand this form in where indicated.

If you would like to also give your name and address, please do so in the following boxes.  This information will only be used by the town or parish council for the purposes of this one-off consultation exercise, and they will use it to tell you the results of the exercise.

	Your name


	Your address

	
	

	Signature


	Date




lois dale rurality and equalities specialist; email lois.dale@shropshire.gov.uk 


